
 

 

City of Seattle and King County 
 
NOTICE OF PROPOSED ADMINISTRATIVE RULE AND OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT 
 
The director of the City of Seattle’s Department of Finance and Administrative Services (FAS) and the 
director of King County’s Department of Executive Services (DES), acting under the authority of Seattle 
Municipal Code chapter 3.02 and section 6.310.140 and King County Code chapter 2.98, section 
6.64.021 and section 6.64.111.C, respectively, propose adopting a rule concerning the Wheelchair 
Accessible Services Fund (the Fund) and using the Fund to reimburse owners and drivers of wheelchair 
accessible vehicles for certain costs.   
 
An electronic copy of the proposed rule is available at http://www.seattle.gov/finance-and-
administrative-services/directors-rules and https://www.kingcounty.gov/depts/records-
licensing/licensing/taxi-for-hire-transportation-networks/notices-regulations.aspx. Seattle and 
King County intend to repeal Seattle rule CPU-07-2015 and King County rule FIN-10-3-PR. 

 
PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT: FAS and DES have scheduled a public hearing on the 
proposed rule for 9:30-11:30 a.m. on Nov. 23, 2019. The public hearing will be held in the Multi-
Purpose Room at the Rainier Beach Community Center, 8825 Rainier Ave S. 
 
All interested persons are invited to attend and present data, views or comments regarding the 
proposed rule, either in writing or orally at the hearing. Anyone wishing to comment orally at 
the hearing will be asked to sign up on the day of the hearing. Depending on the number of 
people wishing to speak, oral comments may be limited to two (2) minutes or less per person. 
Groups are encouraged to appoint a spokesperson to present their comments. 
 
The Rainier Beach Community Center and the Multi-Purpose Room are ADA accessible. The City of 
Seattle and King County encourage everyone to participate. For accommodations and/or interpretation 
services, please contact Lachen Chernyha at lachen.chernyha@seattle.gov or 206-386-1256 at least 72 
hours prior to the public hearing. 
 
Written comments must be received no later than 5 p.m. on Dec. 30, 2019, and may be emailed, 
mailed or delivered to:  

 
City of Seattle 
Department of Finance and Administrative Services 
Attention: Lachen Chernyha 
700 Fifth Ave., Floor 42 
P.O. Box 94785 
Seattle, WA  98124-4785 
lachen.chernyha@seattle.gov 
 
AND 
 
King County 
Department of Executive Services – Records and Licensing Services Division 
Attention: Sean Bouffiou 
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500 Fourth Ave, Suite 411 
Seattle, WA 98104 
sean.bouffiou@kingcounty.gov  
 
Calvin W. Goings 
Director, Department of Finance and Administrative Services 
 
Caroline Whalen 
Director, Department of Executive Services 
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